
395 

 

ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of  the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on 
 Monday 1st December, 2014 

 

Present: Cllrs Steve Davies, Roy Venables (Chairman), Barbara Summons, M.B.E., Rhys 

Jones; Peter Horton (Clerk); County Councillor Rob Summons.  

Apologies: C’llrs Michelle Rees-Siso.      

 

Minutes of the November monthly meeting 

These were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Barbara 

Summons, seconder C’llr Rhys Jones).  

 

Matters Arising 

Weedkiller. This had been obtained by C’llr Roy Venables. Weedkilling to be commenced in the 

Spring.  

Watery Lane. C’llr Roy Venables offered to accompany C’llr Jill Gibson to meeting. Clerk to make 

the necessary arrangements, but not for Monday 8
th

 December.   

 

Plans 

Applications 

14/0723/PA (residential building plot, land east of Panteg, Front Street, Rosemarket SA73 

1JT) – no objections.  

14/0769/TF (Tree-felling, 25 The Glades, Rosemarket SA73 1JQ) – Support, on safety grounds, 

and willingness to replant. Clerk to write letter accordingly.     

Consents issued 

14/0570/PA (dwelling, 11, The Glades, Rosemarket, SA73 1JQ).  

 

Accounts 

Payments 

C’llr Roy Venables (weedkiller)    : £34-49 

The above items were approved by Members (proposer C’llr Steve Davies, seconder C’llr Barbara 

Summons) 

       

Correspondence 

1) S.L.C.C. – Publicity for organisation – noted.  

2) Shelter Cymru – Request for grant assistance – deferred until May 2015.  

3) Urdd Eisteddfod – Request for grant assistance – deferred until May 2015.  

 

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance 

Beacon signs. C’llr Roy Venables informed Members that the ‘pedestrian only’ signs were now in 

situ. C’llrs Barbara Summons and Steve Davies mentioned the problem of dog fouling on The 

Beacon. The Clerk mentioned that he might have some signs left behind by C’llr David Wildman. 

Meeting summary to go to Western Telegraph, including mention of dog fouling, and a note to be 

placed on the website drawing attention to the matter. Matter to be placed on agenda for January 

2014. Clerk to place notice in noticeboards drawing attention to problem.  

Grass-cutting, The Beacon. Clerk reported back to members that Selwyn Reynolds was expected 

to carry out the grass-cutting imminently.   
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Any necessary discussion of caring for Village Hall matters 

Members were informed that a new Village Hall Committee had now been formed. Matter left in 

abeyance, as there was no need for the Community Council to become involved.  

 

Discussion of registration of land to Community Council 

Matter to be left in abeyance for the time being, as it was not felt worthwhile to pursue the matter.  

 

Any other business 

Code of Conduct training. C’llr Roy Venables had attended the session, and had found it 

worthwhile.  

 

Public Forum   

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.  

 

The meeting concluded at 7-35pm.  

 

Date of next meeting 

Monday 5
th

 January, 2015, at 7 pm  


